
1  

AFSCME NV RETIREES CHAPTER 4041   

THE SENIOR MOMENT 

P.O. BOX 662 

CARSON CITY, NV 89702 

PHONE # 775-461-0849 

E-MAIL afscmeretirees4041@gmail.com       

WEB PAGE: afscmenvretirees.org/ 

    Newsletter Date   

    June 2018 issue    

 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT 

Charles Muller, 775-220-6242 

 

 

VICE-PRESIDENT 

Roger Bremner  775-885-1953 

 

 

TREASURER 

Patty Machal  775 781-1140 

 

SECRETARY 

Sandra Hudgens, 775-246-0878 

 

 

DIRECTOR AT LARGE 

Frank Papaianni, 775-882-5774 

 

 

DIRECTOR NORTH 

Steve Suwe  775-297-2664 

 

 

DIRECTOR SOUTH 

Laura Leavitt  702-353-7007 

 

 

TRUSTEES 

Fred Suwe 

Gail Milne 

Joan Papaianni 

 

 

 

Charles Muller Roger Bremner 
Patty Machal 

Sandra Hudgens 

Frank Papaianni 

Fred Suwe 

Laura Leavitt 

Steve suwe 

Joan Papaianni Gail Milne 

PRESDENT 

VICE 

Presidente TREASURER 

SECRETARY 
DIRECTOR  

SOUTH 

DIRECTOR 

NORTH DIRECTOR  

AT LARGE 

TRUSTEE 
TRUETREE 

TRUSTREE 



2  

 

 

THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW 

 

 

 

NEW MEDICARE CARE Card 

 

This spring look for your new Medicare Care in the mail.Beginning APRIL 2018 THROUGH 

April 2019 the centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) will be sending you a 

replacement Medicare Card. The new cards do not include a Social Security number and will help 

to prevent fraud, reduce identity theft and safeguard taxpayers dollars. 

Nevada’s Auto Liability Compulsory Insurance Minimums to Rise 

 
Currently under Nevada law (NRS 485.3091) an individual must have a minimum owners’s policy 

of liability insurance with limits of $15,000\$30,000\$10,000.The state of Nevada legislature in 

June of 2017 enacted Senate Bill 308 amending the current minimum limits to$25,000\$50,000

\$20,000 which will go into effect July 1, 2018. 

New Mailing Address 

 

Did you notice  that our mailing address has changed?  We now have a Post Office Box Number 

(Post Office Box 662) all else at this time remains the  same.  We chose to  use a post office Box 

because a po box is more convent if we change our phyical location we will not have to go through 

a bunch of address changes notices to the several companies we do business with. 

Remember we installed a website  
 

We Have installed the Website so that we may be in closer contact with you “our Membership” 

when items come up that we feel you shough be informed about as soon as possible. And not have 

to wait for the newsletter to be sent out.  The Website Adress is 

afscmenvretirees.org/    

 If you have not done so already, Please send us your E-Mail adress so that we may keep you upto date during the 

legislature season, and election time. We will not release the e-mail adress to anyone else it will be for your union use 

only. 

 

For those covered those Davis Vision 

 

You will notice on July 1, 2018 that your premium will be reduced by one dollar per month while 

your benfit will now include hearing aids and with a new hearing aid you will receive hearing aid 

batteries./See the center fold for nore details. 
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CHARLIE MULLER 
PRESIDENT 

AFSCME\ 

RETIREES 

Our new phyical address is: 625 Fairview Unit 110, Carson City, NV 89701. drop in and say hello at our next 

meeting on August 14, 2018 @ 10 AM. Hope see a Bunch of you here. 

The Senior Moment has been dormant for a while but your board has been busy. The  

board decided that the office we had was too small and prevented us from performing at a  

level the membership expects. Our first step involved fmding space that we needed to  

increase our ability to represent our membership. Finding space that would fit our needs  

and budget required some thought and work. Finally we located an office that would  

meet our needs for some time to come.  

The members of the board with our pickups and trailers completed the move without  

having to use professional movers at quite a saving. We moved from the John street  

address to our new office located at 625 Fairview Ave. unit 110. The landlord removed  

walls along with painting the entire office and installied new carpet. This office will  

serve us well for our operation and meetings.  

We have also leased a printer/copier that will allow us to print the Senior Moment in  

house and also keep the cost down, This will enable us to maintain a better  

communication with the membership than in the past. We are in the process of applying  

for our non profit mailing permit. This issue is mailed with the help of the Local 4041.  

The work of the AFSCME Retirees involves many different groups. The group I would  

like to talk about today is a Sub Chapter currently formed in the Las Vegas area .. The  

membership consists of AFSCME members from other states who retired to Nevada.  

These folks are not a part of Nevada PERS or PEPB, but they are as interested in the  

quality of life of all retirees. They are a wonderful group and if you know of any  

AFSCME Retirees from other states, please have them contact me and I will give them  

the information needed to join this group.  

This year is very important for all Retirees. The 2018 election will have an impact on us  

that could be good or bad. Insuring a positive outcome will take a lot of work by ALL of  

us and to make sure we are registered to vote and do so. I hope you are all aware the  

attacks on our Medicare and Social Security. Without these programs, many Seniors  

would suffer.  

As summer is near, please be safe and remember that sun can be a friend or an enemy.  

Try to enjoy family and friends in a safe and responsible manner. HAPPy SUMMER  
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              Hello to both New and Continuing Retiree Chapter Members-We are so glad 

you are with us!  

              This last year has been packed with positive moves forward for our Retiree Chapter. After  

              establishing our own office space in Carson City in the fall of 2015, we have recently moved to  

              an even bigger location in Carson City just this last month (we are now at 625 Fairview, Unit  

              110; on the corner of Stewart and Fairview; we have the same phone number 775-461-089).  

              We have also created a new website to keep you better informed:  

              http://www.afscmenvretirees.org/and set up a new way of reaching you by email-  

             actionnetwork.com** .  

**Please send us your email addresses ASAP if you haven't already so we can keep you up-to-  

date through the new email service- actionnetwork.com. Send your email address to:  

Afscmeretirees4041@gmail.com 

You can also give us your email for updates by going on the website and filling out the box on  

our website's home page. Our next focus will be to activate a Facebook page that has gone  

dormant and will be looking at exploring a Twitter account as well.  

We are gearing up this summer for an exciting 43
rd

 AFSCME International Convention in Boston  

the week of July 14, 2018 https:lj2018.afscme.org/and we will be sending our board member  

Steve Suwe as our chapter's representative.  

Before that though, here in Nevada we have our primary election on the Tuesday the 12th of  

June. The midterms in November 2018 are so critical to our retiree issues at the state and  

federal level in so many ways, plus we will be voting for local Nevada offices such as a new  

governor and lieutenant governor, other state officers and many members of our state  

legislature. If you have any doubt as to your voter registration status, have moved or haven't  

voted in a while-please check with your local county registrar or use the online status check  

available to all Nevadans on the Secretary of State's website:  

https:llwww.nvsos.gov/sos/elections/voters. Make sure all your information is current and  

correct. We need all of our members to get registered to vote if not registered already, and to  

vote in all elections this year!! WHEN WE TURNOUT TO VOTE-WE WIN!!  

AFSCME 4041 Retiree Chapter does not usually endorse candidates before the primary, but  

after June iz'' we will be beginning the endorsement process of candidates and post those  

           endorsements in a special edition of the Senior Moment later this summer. The endorsements will 

also be posted on the website. If questions or comments, please email us at:  

Priscilla Maloney, Lobbyist 

AFSCME 4041 Retiree Chapter 
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NVPERS 

                  Afscmeretirees@gmail.com and be sure to put  candidates endorements in the subject line of the e-mail 

The big news this spring was that on March 7, 2018 the Nevada Supreme Court heard oral  

arguments in the case that will determine how NV PERS recipients' information is handled. This  

has been a three-year battle with the Reno Gazette Journal as well as conservative think tank  

Nevada Policy Research Institute (NPRI) and the NV PERS agency itself as parties. The Nevada  

high court will decide what exactly is a "public record" for purposes of this question on  

retirees' information in the PERS system and we expect a decision sometime soon this summer.  

NV PEBP  

Since the session ended last year in June of 2017, the biggest news for NV PEBP members was  

an attempt by PEBP to expand access to care in the Northern and rural parts of the state with a  

couple of pilot programs in the North for active employees and pre-Medicare retirees. This  

proposed change was precipitated by the Northern HMO Hometown Health (sponsored by  

Renown Hospital) announcement in the fall that they were going to be forced to raise rates in a  

significant manner because of the uncertainty in Washington D.C. around attempts to repeal  

the Affordable Care Act (ACA-IiObamacare"). That proposal moved PEBP to dissolve their  

contract with Hometown Health's HMO and create a new substitute organization in the North  

for the HMO; "Exclusive Provider Organization" (EPO) that will be run by the state as a self-  

insured with access to the Renown provider network.  

In addition to creating the EPO, PEBP introduced another proposal in late November. The  

proposal was to have a pilot program allowing access to St. Mary's Regional Medical Center and  

expanding the limited existing access to Carson-Tahoe Medical center for NV PEBP Consumer  

Driven High Deductible plans (CDHP) members who are active employees and pre-Medicare  

retirees in the CDHP plans (this did not affect Medicare retirees who are on the exchange). In  

the past those members on the CDHP plans were limited to using the Renown network in the  

North. Renown protested the pilot programs and after multiple emergency meetings and a  

guarantee from Renown to keep rates flat for the next 20 months and a cap at a 2 rate  

increase 2020 through 2021, NV PEBP agreed to abandon these pilot programs for now. Some  

good news for the Medicare retirees (which numbers makes up the bulk of our membership) is  

that there are some budget savings for PEBP that will be passed on to the Medicare retirees in  

the form of a slight increased contribution to your HRAs starting July 1 2018.  

OTHER NEWS:  

As the turbulent Trump administration churns on, "real-life" working people are suffering from  

the fallout of the political dysfunction in Washington D.C. The majority of tax payers have seen  

Continued on page 10 
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OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE AT 10 AM  

AUGUST 14 2018 

 

HOPE TO SEE YOU HERE 
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One 

nation 

under 

God 

In 

God  

We 

 trust 
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Help build a bigger  

and Stronger Union 

 

 

Are you interested in earning a $25 Visa  

Card?  

Do you know a retiree from the State of  

Nevada who is not a member?  

All you have to do is recruit 3 new  

members and receive a $25 Visa Card.  

Rules:  

1)  You must be a  AFSCME member to                          
recruit.  

2)  The retiree you recruit must agree to  

automatic membership dues deductions  

from their monthly PERS disbursement.  

Or send a check for one years dues  

($60).  

3)  Recruiting area to show the recruiters  

name, mailing address and phone  

number.  

4)  Reminder to print your information  

clearly.  

5) $ 25 Visa gift card will be issued upon  

the successful recruitment of 3 new  

retiree members in a linear year starting  

June 1,2015 through May 30,2016.  

     We have included 3 membership  

     applications on the next page for your  

     convenience. You can always call our  

     office at (775)882-7318 to request  

    additional membership cards. If you have  

    any questions, please feel free to contact us  

    at the number above or via email at  

    retirees@nvafscme.org  

little to no increase in their paychecks from the 
GOP Tax Bill passed last December  
https:Uwww.bankrate.com/taxes/taxes-survey-
0318/and there is now speculation that a rise  
in gasoline prices this summer could be the 
result of the Administration's decision to pull 
out of the Joint Comprehensive Plan of Action 
(Iran nuclear agreement) this last month. There 
is also talk in Washington of another attack 
coming on our healthcare policy which could 
affect Medicare recipients, as well as health 
insurance policies and programs around the 
country. Finally, for our members or their 
family member who are receiving Social 
Security benefits, this program is also one of 
the GOP's favorite targets. If you are feeling 
like Washington is spiraling out of control in its 
attacks on working families and seniors, again-
the answer is to VOTE-and make sure everyone 
you know does too!!!  
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AFSCME RETIREES LOCAL 4041 

625 Frairview Unit 110 

CARSON CITY, NV. 89701 

 

 

 
OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE 

 

AUGUST 14, 2018  AT 10 AM 

 

ORIGINATING  FROM CARSON CITY 

 

BY SKYPE  

*Visit Us on Our New Web Page:* 
 

afscmenvretirees.org/ 
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